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Dates For Your Diary 

Tower Bridge

Tuesday 22nd July - Break up at 1pm

Wednesday 3rd September - BACK TO SCHOOL 

8.45am

Wed. 10th September - Parents - meet the teacher 

3:45pm

Robert Browning

Tuesday 22nd July- Break up at 1pm.

Wednesday 3rd September - New term begins -

gates open at 8.45am

Wed. 10th September - Parents - meet the teacher 

3:45pm

Snowsfields 

Tuesday 22nd July - Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

9:30am

Tuesday 22nd July- Break up at 1pm

Wed. 3rd September - New Term begins 8:45am

Wed. 10th September - Parents - meet the teacher 

3:45pm

Term Dates 2024-2025 and 2025-2026 are on the 

Federation website

Term Dates – The Bridges Federation

Term time holidays will not be authorised.

Other important dates for this year can also be 

found on the school website here:

Diary – The Bridges Federation

Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for all your support over this last 

year, parental support in your child’s 

education has such a positive impact on your 

child’s learning and development.

We wish our year six classes every success in 

the next step of their educational journey. 

They showed us their skills and confidence in 

their end of year shows this week which were 

fabulous!

We are sad to say goodbye to members of staff 

across the Federation who are moving on to 

pastures new. We know that you will want to 

wish then well in the next chapter of their 

adventure.

Robert Browning: Sarah Manley, Millie Woon, 

N’gozi Chukwuma, Emily Littman and Lauren 

Chaney.

Snowsfields: Oliver Tull

Tower Bridge: Hazel Keles & Jess Neale

Thank you for your understanding this week 

when we had to close the schools at short 

notice. We use the Arbor app to communicate 

with you, so it is important you receive 

notifications when we send out messages. 

Please make sure that if you update your 

phone number or email, you notify us. If you 

change your phone, please make sure the 

Arbor app is working.

This is the final newsletter of the academic 

year, we wish you a fun and restful summer, 

ready to do it all again in September. The new 

term starts on Wednesday 3rd September, the 

gates open at 8:45am.
As you head into the summer holidays, Parent Zone 

has put together helpful resources to support 

families with managing screen time. ParentZone

https://bsky.app/profile/robertbrowning.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/towerbridgeschool.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/snsprimary.bsky.social
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/term-dates/
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/diary/
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/digital-parenting-summer-holidays


https://twitter.com/Butterfly_TB
https://twitter.com/CaterpillarTb
https://twitter.com/TBRedClass
https://twitter.com/TBOrangeClassY2
https://twitter.com/TBYellowClassY3
https://twitter.com/TBGreenClassY4
https://twitter.com/TBBlueClassY5
https://twitter.com/TBPurpleClassY6


Robert Browning Primary School

Year 6 Performance
Purple Class performed an amazing Variety Show on 

Wednesday. They showcased a range of talents! On 

Thursday we had a special assembly to say goodbye to 

them and wish them good luck in their secondary schools. 

Girls Sports Festival
Last Friday a group of girls from Year 5 and 6 

went to Bacon's College to take part in the Girls 

Sports Festival. They had a great time.

Neurodiversity Day
Last week the children learnt about 

indifferent neuro diversities. They carried 

out research and made posters to 

share their findings. They shared these in 

a special assembly. 

Class Swap!
On Monday the children met their new teachers for next 

year:
Rainbow Class - Kem, Ines, Terrique, Natoya, Allen, Robert 

Sunshine Class (EYFS)- Kylie, Angela and Amienatta

Year 1- Andrina and Yemi
Year 2- Natalie and Giselle/ Flore

Year 3- Helen and Diane
Year 4- Tom and Carol

Year 5- Tessa (Danni) and Cheryl/ Vincent
Year 6- Kate and Felicia

Congratulations to Shanaz who 

was shortlisted for a food 

educator of the year award.

Goodbye and Good Luck!
Goodbye to Millie, N’gozi, Emily, 
Lauren and Sarah. Good luck on 
your next adventures. Goodbye 

to Julia who is moving over to 
Tower Bridge School. Thank you 

all for your hard work!

Early Years Trip
Early Years had a 

special trip to Surrey 

Docks Farm. 





Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning 07/07/2025: 93.5%

1st Place Attendance: Year 6
1st Place Punctuality: Year 2

% present Lates Total 

Year 1 96.8% 8 1075

Year 2 94.7% 5 1050

Year 3 83.8% 9 300

Year 4 92.7% 14 525

Year 5 94.6% 15 125

Year 6 97.9% 19 400

Absence Lates Total

Year 1 4 4 97.83%

Year 2 2 2 99.00%

Year 3 12 4 94.64%

Year 4 16 0 93.33%

Year 5 10 6 96.43%

Year 6 26 3 90.04%

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 07/07/2025: 

94.89%

1st Place Attendance: Y2
1st Place Punctuality: Y4

Absence Lates Total 
Year 1

12 6 750

Year 2
22 8 250

Year 3
15 0 1425

Year 4
32 4 525

Year 5
24 3 775

Year 6
26 13 500

Overall whole school attendance 
for week beginning: 7/07/2025: 

90.4%

1st Place Attendance: Y1 
1st Place Punctuality:  Y3



Our school value this week is:
T - Teamwork

Thank you School Leaders!

Times Tables 

Rock Stars

Our school value this week is: 

O - Outstanding Learning

Reading Raffle Winners Our core value this week 
is: Kindness
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ATTENDANCE UPDATE 

Being in school and having the best attendance possible underpins all the many benefits of school for your 

child, such as their learning, wellbeing and wider development. We want to work with you to ensure that 

attendance for pupils at the Bridges Federation is the best it can be. 

As a parent, you are legally responsible for making sure your child gets a suitable full time education. This means 

making sure your child is in school every day except when

● Your child is too ill to go to school. 

● You have permission for a leave of absence from your child’s school for them not to attend. You should only 

ask for this in exceptional circumstances. Generally, a holiday will not be classed as an exceptional 

circumstance.

● Your religious body has a day especially for religious observance.

If my child needs to be absent from school, what do I need to do? 

You should contact us as early as possible (no later than 10am) on the first day of absence to explain why. If you do 

not, we will contact you to find out where they are.

My child is ill. What should I do?

If your child is ill, read the NHS’s ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ advice to help you decide whether they can go to 

school. Contact us as soon as possible to let us know that they will be absent.

Do I need to provide medical evidence to support my child’s illness related absence?

We may ask for medical evidence when your child is absent due to illness. This may be in cases where:

● Your child is regularly absent due to illness, to assess how we can help by putting support in place. 

● We have reason to believe your child was not too ill to attend and a conversation has not resolved the issue. 

If you are asked to provide evidence this does not need to be a letter from your doctor or consultant, and doctors will 

not usually provide such letters. It can, instead, be appointment cards, prescriptions, or notes of previous 

consultations (including from the NHS App.)

To avoid disruption to your child’s attendance, medical and dental appointments should not be booked during the 

school day whenever reasonably possible.

My child is struggling to attend school. What can I do?

The first step is to talk to us about why your child is missing school, and what help we can give. You should still do 

everything you can to help your child attend as much as possible whilst waiting for help and support to be put into 

place. Information on who you can contact for help, including the school’s senior leader responsible for attendance, 

can be found in our attendance policy on the website. We follow the expectations laid out in the DfE guidance 

‘Working together to improve school attendance.’

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-

Aug-version.pdf

https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/attendance/

https://bsky.app/profile/robertbrowning.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/towerbridgeschool.bsky.social
https://bsky.app/profile/snsprimary.bsky.social
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2024/07/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance-19th-Aug-version.pdf
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/home/attendance/


Please find information 

about secondary school 

open days for children 

currently in year 5 in 

the link below:

Check secondary 

school open days and 

evenings | Southwark 

Council
Please find information 

about specialist 

secondary schools in 

the link below: 

Secondary (Ages 11-16) 

| Southwark Local Offer

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools/school-admissions-draft/secondary-schools/check-secondary-school-open
https://localoffer.southwark.gov.uk/education/secondary-ages-11-16/




We are excited to let you know that the 

Vitality Westminster Mile is back for 2025!

As a local school we would love to offer 

you free family/group entry for this 

amazing day filled with energy, smiles, and 

unforgettable moments, including:

● Finishing your mile right outside 

Buckingham Palace

● Exploring the free Vitality Wellness 

Festival in Green Park – packed with 

fun activities and taster sessions for 

all ages

Registrations are open to family entries -

Event Details

● Date: Saturday 27 September 2025

● Location: Central London, finishing 

on The Mall

● Wave: Westminster Family/Group 

Wave (11:15am Start Time)

Register now for FREE!

Secure your place now using the exclusive 

link below:

https://www.letsdothis.com/gb/checkout/ti

cket?eventId=234419&reservationCode=re

_wl41liz6ridg&utm_organiser_id=29443&ut

m_source=reserved_entry

Click on the link 

below for information 

about free activities 

for children eligible 
for benefits related 
free school meals:

Search learning 

experiences · Eequ

https://www.letsdothis.com/gb/checkout/ticket?eventId=234419&reservationCode=re_wl41liz6ridg&utm_organiser_id=29443&utm_source=reserved_entry
https://eequ.org/search-learning-experiences?q=southwark




Drop-In Service | The Nest

The Neurodiversity Family Hub

Please click on 

the link below for 

Chattertime 

sessions for 

children under 5: 

Chattertime 

sessions | 

Evelina London

https://thenestsouthwark.org.uk/dropinservice/
https://theneurodiversityfamilyhub.org/
https://www.evelinalondon.nhs.uk/our-services/community/community-speech-and-language-therapy/chattertime.aspx


Let's talk PANTS with 

Pantosaurus! | NSPCC

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/



